

September 13, 1978

Dr. Arthur J. Bosch Secretary-Treasurer, MACTLAC Central College Pella, Iowa 50219

Dear Dr. Bosch:

The purpose of this letter is to nominate Enno Wolthuis, Ph.D., Professor Emeritus of Chemistry at Calvin College, for the position of honorary membership in MACTLAC.

Dr. Wolthuis was one of the original group that organized MACTLAC 26 years ago. He has since served as chairman of the organization, as well as taking an active part in many of the annual meetings.

He was professor of chemistry at Calvin for approximately 30 years, until his retirement in 1977. He served as chairman of the department for several years. He has been vitally concerned with advances in chemical education and with undergraduate research. I feel he has earned the right to be designated an honorary member of MACTLAC, and urge you to consider him for this honor.

Very truly yours,

Herman H. Broene

Professor of Chemistry

HHB/jw

cc: Dr. Eugene Jekel